[1] 988 America's Suicide Prevention and Mental Health Crisis Lifeline.(2022).SAMHSA, Developed in Collaboration with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/988-factsheet.pdf.

[2] 988 America's Suicide Prevention and Mental Health Crisis Lifeline.(2022).SAMHSA, Developed in Collaboration with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/988-factsheet.pdf.

[3] "California Suicide and Self-Harm Trends in 2020. California Department of Public Health. *Suicide Prevention Program*"

https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CCDPHP/DCDIC/SACB/CDPH%20Document%20Library/Suicide%20Prevention%20Program/SuicideAndSelfHarmIn2020-DataBrief-ADA.pdf.

[4]"California Suicide and Self-Harm Trends in 2020. California Department of Public Health. *Suicide Prevention Program*"

https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CCDPHP/DCDIC/SACB/CDPH%20Document%20Library/Suicide%20Prevention%20Program/SuicideAndSelfHarmIn2020-DataBrief-ADA.pdf.

[5]Review of *COVID-19 Intensified Pre-Existing Mental Health Crisis for Children*. 2020. The Children's Partnership. The Children's Partnership. October 2020. https://childrenspartnership.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Covid-Childrens-Mental-Health-Ver.6-2021.pdf .

[6]Review of *COVID-19 Intensified Pre-Existing Mental Health Crisis for Children*. 2020. The Children's Partnership. The Children's Partnership. October 2020. https://childrenspartnership.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Covid-Childrens-Mental-Health-Ver.6-2021.pdf.

[7]Youth Online: High School YRBS - United States 2017 Results | DASH | CDC." 2019. https://nccd.cdc.gov/Youthonline/App/Results.aspx?LID=CA

[8]Youth Online: High School YRBS - United States 2017 Results | DASH | CDC." 2019. https://nccd.cdc.gov/Youthonline/App/Results.aspx?LID=CA

[9]California, High School Youth Risk Behavior Survey, 2019, Accessed August 29, 2022 https://nccd.cdc.gov/Youthonline/App/Default.aspx

[10]"2021 Preventive Services Report - Managed Care Quality and Monitoring Division California Department of Health Care Services." 2022. *DHCS*. <u>https://www.dhcs.ca.gov/Documents/MCQMD/2020-21-Preventive-Services-Report-0603.pdf</u>.

[11]Pooled Data (1991-2015) from Combined National Youth Behavioral Risk Surveys <u>https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/29656915/</u>

[12]Thomas Hanson et al., "Understanding the Experiences of LGBTQ Students in California • Prepared for The California Endowment," 2019,

https://www.wested.org/wpcontent/uploads/2019/10/Understanding-Experience-of-LGBTQ-Students-in-California.p df.

[13]Thomas Hanson et al., "Understanding the Experiences of LGBTQ Students in California • Prepared for The California Endowment," 2019,

https://www.wested.org/wpcontent/uploads/2019/10/Understanding-Experience-of-LGBTQ-Students-in-California.p df.

[14] *Mental and Behavioral Health - American Indians/Alaska Natives*. (2023). Office of Minority Health. https://minorityhealth.hhs.gov/mental-and-behavioral-health-american-indiansalaska-natives

[15] DHCS, Dr. Anton Nigusse Bland., "Assessing the Continuum of Care for Behavioral Health Services in California Data, Stakeholder Perspectives, and Implications ." Prepared by Manatt Health. 2022.

[16] California is home to the largest population of Native Americans in the United States, with well over 100 federally recognized and unrecognized tribes within the state, and the State's long history of genocide, land theft, oppression of tribal traditions and culture has had a devastating effect on the mental health of Native Americans. AI/AN communities have been greatly under- and un-counted in data collection efforts—including in the federal census. Consequently, a lack of quality data for AI/AN youth underestimates the burden of disease that AI/AN communities face and masks disparities compared to the general population or other groups. Clarke, Chris. 2019. "Untold History: The Survival of California's Indians." KCET. January 25, 2019. https://www.kcet.org/shows/tending-the-wild/untold-history-the-survival-of-californias-indians.

[17] Journal, A. B. A. n.d. "Students of Color with Disabilities Are Being Pushed into the School-To-Prison Pipeline, Study Finds." ABA Journal. https://www.abajournal.com/web/article/report-finds-more-discipline-are-at-the-intersection-of-race-and-disability.

[18] "BEYOND SUSPENSIONS Examining School Discipline Policies and Connections to the School-To-Prison Pipeline for Students of Color with Disabilities B R I E F I N G." n.d. https://www.usccr.gov/files/pubs/2019/07-23-Beyond-Suspensions.pdf.

[19]"BEYOND SUSPENSIONS Examining School Discipline Policies and Connections to the School-To-Prison Pipeline for Students of Color with Disabilities B R I E F I N G." n.d. https://www.usccr.gov/files/pubs/2019/07-23-Bevond-Suspensions.pdf.

[20] Ibid.

[21]Ibid.

[22] Del Toro, J., Jackson, D. B., & Wang, M.-T. (2022). The policing paradox: Police stops predict youth's school disengagement via elevated psychological distress. *Developmental Psychology*, *58*(7), 1402–1412. <u>https://doi.org/10.1037/dev0001361</u>

[23] "988 Key Messages." n.d. Www.samhsa.gov. Accessed November 8, 2022. https://www.samhsa.gov/find-help/988/key-messages.